
The regular meeting of Malvern Area Betterment Association was held on Thursday, May 3rd at the Malvern Library. President Cheryl Jones opened the meeting at 6:30 with 15 members in attendance including 5 board members.
The treasurer’s report was given:
General account   3566.03
GOC		       7879.84
Malvern Bucks        1345.00
It was noted that the Independence Day fireworks had been paid for from the general account to be reimbursed by our corporate sponsors.  Cheryl reported on a donation of $950 from the family of Merlin Tasto. We will be thinking of special ways to use that donation. The planters downtown have been planted with the generous donation of Allen Hall in memory of his wife, Joyce.  Marge Boska made a $20 donation to the flowers also.  Tara moved to accept the rgeport, Bev seconded, motion carried.
The secretary’s report was read.  Allen moved to accept as written, Bryan seconded, minutes approved.
There was discussion on the summer youth program, whether to continue or not. Bryan moved to fund the program, Gary seconded, motion approved.
MABA will host a ribbon cutting for the 5210 program kickoff at the Liberty Memorial Building on June 2. This program is designed to support healthy lifestyle changes to benefit all ages.
Bev discussed upcoming grant opportunities and deadlines. Mary Beth suggested a separate grant planning meeting.  She will arrange a date. Several members volunteered to serve.
Tara moved to have a free pool party for the area youth with a date to be determined pending pool renovations. Greg seconded, motion passed. Gary had met with the park board and they were seeking help with clean up days at the town parks and pool.  The dates are May 12 for Boehner and Heritage parks and May 19 for the Rec park and pool area. Times will be posted on social media.
Gary gave the Independence Day update. Gary, Natalie, Kent and Lindsay have been working on a schedule and getting corporate sponsors. 
We again discussed travel reimbursement expenses and decided in the future we will reimburse for hotel and registration and mileage at a rate of .38 per mile. Tara moved, Jill seconded, motion approved.
Mary Beth reported on the membership drive. To date, she has received $1640 in memberships with an additional $245 designated for fireworks.
Meeting was adjourned with a motion from Tara.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Addendum: There was discussion at the meeting on who was to pay for the porta potties at last year’s and this year’s Independence Day celebration. (The bill was received for 2017 just recently) It was not recorded in MABA minutes. Following the May MABA meeting, Gary Jones attended the Golf Course meeting. They had it in their notes from last year that those expenses were to be split between both parties.  The Golf Course will pay all of last year’s bill since they already have it and MABA will pay the entire amount for 2018.
